June Lake Citizens Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes - February 4, 2014
Meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm.  Committee member attendees included Rob Morgan, Connie Black, Patti Heinrich, BZ Miller, Alan Sagot, Don Morton and Ann Tozier.  Tim Alpers was also present.
Minutes from the January 7th meeting were reviewed.  Patti moved to adopt them, the motion was seconded by Don, and a vote approved the adoption.
Public Comment:
Al Heinrich commented that Cal Fire came out and we now have CEQA approved for the fuels reduction project.
Ann Tozier commented that she and her husband rode and drove 158 and North Shore, taking notes of road conditions, shoulder and signage from the perspective of bicycling the loop.  She plans to document this for use in seeking improvements for bicycling in the June Lake area.
Agenda Items:
Supervisor Alpers Update:
The county has hired new managers.  He introduced the new County Assessor, Bob Musil.  He has been appointed to fill in until election time.  Bob said he wants to see what issues there are and is out to meet all of the communities.  Property values in June Lake had been reduced, but in looking at it now, values seem to be pretty steady now and a few even went up.  Bob seeks to improve service by:
1. Posting tax statue online so we can see how property values are arrived at, and
2. Allowing businesses to pay property taxes online.
He plans to bring these ideas before the BOS for approval.
Tim stated that at the BOS meeting today they approved a staff report for community development.  The board is well positioned now to show opposition to the "taking" of 1.9 million acres, 82% of Mono County private unincorporated land, for habitat protection.  Their statement is posted online.
Scott Burns also comment on the County opposition and said a more recent study shows the Greater Sage Grouse population to be healthy.  Hopefully the US Fish and Wildlife will take their comments seriously.  If you overlay this federal habitat protection it will be another layer that will affect increased regulations and impact on land usage.
Tim showed a map of the area to demonstrate the "level of paralysis" for this county as a result of more crippling regulations, when we are trying to serve visitors to this area; an area adjacent to Yosemite National Park.
Tim emphasized that the county has a really well put together document to submit in opposition.  Scott said that US Fish and Wildlife will probably need to make a decision by fall, with some March deadlines.  USFW is also dealing with a law suit involving the Center for Biological Diversity in regards to a flycatcher.
Tim commented on his community development "gatherings" in June Lake.  He is holding informal discussions from 10 am-noon on Fridays, and is alternating between the Tiger Bar and Trout Town Joes.  The turnout has been great.  When he can't make it he leaves a message on Trout Town Joes door.
Scott Burns said there has been a application to make Highway 395 a scenic byway, which would then make certain funds available for local use.  Highway 395 is already a scenic highway.  Bridgeport worked on a street design and there has been some interest by north county, but basically, June Lake could possibly get some of the funds to improve Highway 158 as it would be considered a "complimentary feature" of 395.  The focus would be on the downtown (village) area.  Maybe the community can come up with a design for June Lake that could be part of the planning department's effort to get the funds as part of the byway application.  (Not sure if I got that exactly right.  A.T.)
Tim reiterated that we are still on track to secure funding for street improvement projects this year.  The start time will depend upon the weather.
Mammoth & June Mountain Ski Area Update (Carl Williams):
"Thanks for the snow!"
Ron Cohen and Greg Dallas were in attendance.  Greg said he has been excited about the June Mountain project, but they are 68% off the budgeted amount.  There was one day when no one came to June to ski or board.  Just having Chair 2 is not enough.  He and Carl had been discussing what the June Mountain closure plan would look like, then it snowed.  There was no way they could close.  They opened J7.  The straight talk is that if we don't get more snow so they can keep J7 running then they will be talking again about closing June Mountain.  The programs at June Mtn. have been well received, but they do need snow.  For now they are keeping it open, but made a 25% pay cut in February for all salaried employees.  Other employees are only working 30%.  They are looking at the upcoming weekend when there is 70% occupancy at Mammoth Mtn. lodging.
Alice Suszynski asked about next year.  Greg said they are pushing summer weddings at June Mtn., and their plan for the 2014-15 winter season is the same as for this year.  They will be way ahead of the curve for next season, and have no intentions to change the plan for the next winter.
Patti Heinrich asked if there is risk of what happened that made them have to close last year.  Ron Cohen answered that they have the same relationships with their creditors and bank, but that there are different circumstances now and that it is unlikely that they would have to close for those reasons.
Ralph Lockhart asked how this year (lack of snow) affects plans for replacing J1 and for pursuing snow making, and Greg simply said "it doesn't."
June Lake Revitalization Committee Report (Ralph Lockhart):
The Winter Festival has been moved to February 28-March 1 (Snowmobile Rally, Triple Threat Race, opening party and other activities).  They need volunteers - contact the Double Eagle.  They are a few inches (of snow) away from grooming the Nordic track across from the Double Eagle.
Discussion of June Lake Entrance/Gateway Sign (Alice Suszynski):
She has been doing a lot of calling.  Joe Blommer (Caltrans) helped with information and connections, and she thanked him.  By definition we want a gateway monument.  She met with Elizabeth Tenney, Mammoth planning commission, and Elizabeth said it will take time, but is doable.  A non-profit would then manage its funding.  Alice will be meeting with the JL Chamber of Commerce.  A local entity must be responsible for the annual funding of it.  
She also talked with three locals who have done sign making and they are excited about being part of the design process.
Alice, Tim Alpers and Dorothy Burdette will be meeting with Jim Hibbert of Bishop Caltrans to talk about where the sign could be located.  They are meeting at 9 am at the JL Junction on Thursday.
She contacted Tom Schaniel about a design for the sign.  Next would be a preliminary gateway monument application.  Eventually there would need to be an application for an encroachment permit.  Jon Regelbrugge said she will need a permit from the USFS also.
Review of Transportation Policies (planning staff/Courtney Weiche):
Courtney handed out an altered (2005, 2010), but not yet adopted document of the June Lake transportation plan.  She suggested that one more pass over it would be good before adopting it.  The CAC will read through it, and meet at 6 pm before next month's meeting to go over it together.
Report of Development Activities at June Lake (planning staff/Courtney Weiche):
[bookmark: _GoBack]The USFS submitted a draft for public comment for restoring some already closed routes on USFS land; routes that may need to be re-closed to access or may need to have work done on them.  Areas include the White Mountains, Mt. Whitney, and Mammoth to June Lake on the east side of Highway 395.  Jon Regelbrugge went over the process for Forest Plan revision, which should be completed by the end of 2015.  The original plan was drafted in 1988, and no revision of it has ever been done.
The next meeting will on March 4th, starting at 6 pm for the CAC Board to review the transportation plan, and at the usual 7 pm for the regular agenda.  
The meeting was adjourned by BZ Miller at 8:30 pm.

Minutes taken by Ann Tozier
